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SUPERVISOR OF CHECKLIST (SoC) MINUTES 
Town Council Chambers 

Friday, October 14, 2011 

7 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 

 
CALL THE ORDER 

The mandatory session prior to the registration for the Presidential Primaries was called to order 

at 7 p.m.   

 

ATTENDANCE 

Bob Ehlers, acting Chairman and Sally Humphries. Chairman Mike Horne was excused.  Town 

Moderator Don Riley was a guest.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 The minutes of the meeting of September 14, 2011, were unanimously approved. 

 

PUBLIC INPUT/VOTER REGISTRATIONS AND CHANGES:  Two voters attended. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

... National Right  to Life Committee had requested election histories, but did not respond to 

questions.  No data sent.  

... Hooksett Board of Election Officers (Town Moderator, Town Clerk, Supervisors of the Check 

List) met as planned on October 11.  Minutes have been posted. 

... Regarding the checking or adjusting of Hooksett's six districts (wards) to rebalance according 

to the newest population figures, David Scanlan of the Secretary of State's office, advised Mike 

Horne that how it is done is entirely up to the Town of Hooksett.  Discussion:  Is there a time line 

by law and what does the Hooksett Town Charter require about district size.  Input from Town 

Council to be sought. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

... Unanimous approval for the removal of 2 voters who moved from Hooksett. 

... Unanimous approval of 24 voters Pending Supervisor Approval.   

... Unanimous approval of 2 voters in status of pending removal. 

... Unanimous approval of 41 voters removed due to death notices by Division of Vital Records.  

... Budget requirements for 2012-2013 to be considered by the Board of Election Officers and 

carried to Town Council by Don Riley, Town Moderator.  

... Need of a laptop for Election Day procedures by the Supervisors of the Check List was 

discussed. 

... Discussion on the need for assistant election officials to assist the Supervisors of the Check 

List in the upcoming Presidential Primaries.  Don Riley, Town Moderator, to work on those 

details. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

The meeting was extended for 5 minutes on a motion by Bob Ehlers and adjourned at 7:35.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sally Humphries 

Secretary 
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